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            The Student Development Program conducted on 27th June 2025 at Bon Secours Arts 

and Science College for Women, Dindigul, was a joyful and impactful experience for the first-

year students. The event was held in the New Auditorium of the college, which provided an ideal 

setting for a vibrant and interactive session. The program commenced with a warm and heartfelt 

welcome by our respected Principal, Rev. Sr. Dr. Sirumalar, who cordially received the resource 

person, Rev. Father Mathew. She appreciated his tireless efforts in empowering young minds 

through creative and value-based teaching methods. Her kind words and blessings set a positive 

and respectful tone for the enriching session that followed. 

 

Rev. Father Mathew led an inspiring session filled with energy, movement, and meaningful 

learning. He engaged the students through a variety of thoughtfully designed activities such as 

balloon bursting, dance exercises, straw stick joining, and eating chocolate with a thread. These 

interactive exercises were not only entertaining but also aimed at nurturing key life skills such as 

unity, team coordination, time management, listening skills, and moral and ethical values. 

 

The students participated with great enthusiasm and showed a sincere interest throughout the 

session. Father Mathew, appreciating their involvement, commended the students for their 

excellent coordination and eagerness to learn. He acknowledged their active engagement and 

expressed that their cooperation and spirited participation made the session even more 

meaningful. His joyful and creative teaching style helped students grasp deeper life lessons in a 

fun and engaging manner. 

 

Our Principal, Rev. Sr. Dr. Sirumalar, once again expressed her appreciation for Father 

Mathew’s unique and effective approach to student development. She praised his ability to 

transform traditional values into practical, engaging activities and offered her heartfelt blessings 

for his continued mission in inspiring and empowering students. The smooth coordination and 

discipline of the program were successfully managed by the first-year class in-charges, who 

motivated the students and ensured active participation from everyone present. 

 

The program concluded with a heartfelt vote of thanks delivered by Mrs. Boomiammal, Assistant 

Professor of Tamil. She expressed her deep gratitude to Rev. Father Mathew for his inspiring 

presence and meaningful contribution to the students’ growth. She also acknowledged the 

students’ vibrant participation and remarked that game-oriented activities play a crucial role in 

enhancing listening skills and team coordination. She concluded by stating that the session was 

truly evergreen, as Father Mathew imparted real-life skills that will leave a lasting impression on 

every student.  

 

  Total no of students participated: 235 

            Total no of Assistant professors participated: 10  
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